
VETERANS OF FOREIGN WARS  

POST 9934 AND 

AUXILIARY 9934 
DANA POINT, CALIFORNIA 

OCTOBER  2020 

ALL STATE POST 2004-05, 2005-06, 2007-08, 

2008-09, 2009-10, 2010-11,  2011-12, 2012-13,  

2013-14, 2014-2015, 2015-16, 2016-17, 2017-2018 

2019-2020 

ALL AMERICAN POST 2007-08 

2009-10, 2010-11, 2011-12, 2012-13, 2013-2014, 

2014-2015, 2015-2016, 2019-2020 

TO CONTACT YOUR POST 
Mail address                   33282 Golden Lantern, Suite 103 

        Dana Point, Ca. 92629 

Telephone    Office      (949)  248-1419           

E-mail:       dpvfwpost9934@gmail.com 

Website:                           https://www.vfwpost 9934.org  

OCTOBER 2020 MEETING 

The next meeting of the Post and Auxiliary 9934 will 

be Tuesday, October 13, 2020. The Post will meet at 

SOUTH SHORES CHURCH, 32712 Crown 

Valley Parkway starting at 6:00 p.m.  Members 

may also join the meeting using the ZOOM protocol. 

The Auxiliary will have a virtual meeting using 

ZOOM.  Auxiliary meeting time is 6:30. 

COMMANDER’S MESSASGE 

Comrades, 

I hope all is well with you and your family.  As time goes 
by, we are all exploring unique ways to cope with the situa-
tion that the Covid Virus has affected us. 

One activity that I and several of our Post members, as well 
as others from the South Orange County Veteranôs Center 
is to go kayaking or paddle boarding each Thursday and 
Friday in Dana Point Harbor.  Not only is this great exer-
cise, but also a chance to converse with our fellow Veter-
ans.  Pure Watersports located on Porta Place Street, across 
from the boat launching ramps, and Dana Sport Fishing, 
offers a great deal of $15.00 for 2-hour rental of either a 
kayak or paddle board.  Please contact me for additional 
details. 

We conducted a live meeting at South Shores Church 
last month, attended only by our Post Officers.  It went 
quite well; therefore, we will conduct a full live meeting 
there on Tuesday, October 13th, 6:00 PM.  Please note, 
the room is quite large so we can safely distance, and I rec-
ommend that you bring a mask.    

Post 9934 will host a birthday ñdrive-byò for our recent 
VFW WWII Veteran Elmo Greve who will turn 100 years 
young, on Thursday, October 15th, time TBA – Check for 
email announcement.  We will muster at the San Clemente 
Outlets, located on the west side of the freeway at Vista 
Hermosa Street. 

  Our Post Surgeon Jeff Baker and I delivered handmade 
greeting cards made by the children of one of our volun-
teers, as well as eight hundred dollars in $5.00 Patriot Store 
coupons, Bomba Socks, and comfort bags to the patients at 
LBVA Hospital.  We are anxiously waiting for the situation 
to normalize, so we can resume Bingo and other activities, 
and put a smile on the faces of our Veteran patients. 

Once again, the City of Ladera Ranch will be hosting an 
event on Veteranôs Day to honor those who have served in 
our military.  The event will feature a ñwalk-thruò tribute, 

patriotic decorations in the Town Greene, lawn signs, and a 
Buddy Poppy booth.  I am requesting that any of you who 
are residents of Ladera Ranch or Mission Rancho Viejo, to 
contact Jack Durish: jack.durish@yahoo.com so you can be 
honored at this event. 

A reminder, the deadline for Voice of Democracy and 
Patriotôs Pen essay submissions is the end of this month.  
Please talk to your neighbors and family to encourage their 
middle or high school students to participate in this pro-
gram.  Cash awards will be given by our Post, State De-
partment, and scholarships of up to $30,000.00 at the VFW 
National level. Once again, contact our Educational Direc-
tor Jack Durish: jack.durish@yahoo.com for further details. 
Lew Talbot, Commander 

VFW Post 9934, Dana Point 

949.933.6781      

lew4carpet@gmail.com 
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QUARTERMASTER REPORT 
Last month, I noted that we were waiting for the National 
Membership Department to complete the annual verifica-
tion process of the Post membership list.  Happily, this has 
now been done.  We officially have 297 Life Members in 
the Post, for whom National has sent $1,876.90 in annual 
dues payments. All that is, of course, very welcome.  Last 
year, we also had 239 Annual Members.  That ratio of Life/
Annual members is very unusual.  Most Posts in District 
Two have 85 to 90 percent of their members with Life 
membership status.  For Post 9934, our situation reflects 
the manner in which we have grown over the years.  

So far, some 29 of our Annual Members have renewed for 
the 2020-21 membership year.  Of course, the membership 
expiration dates extend over the course of the entire year.  
We still have a long way and much time to go. We hope 
that many more of our Annual Members will ñre-upò and 
help to continue our important services. 

I also wrote, last month, about the annual financial reports 
which the Post is required to submit to federal and state 
offices. The following financial information from these 
reports may be of interest: 
Net assets, Post 9934, end of Fiscal 2018-19:  $191,084 
Additional assets received with merger of San Clemente 
Post 7142:     $100,334 
Net assets, combined Posts 9934 and 7142, end of Fiscal 
Year 2019-20     $261,760 
Net change in assets:    -$29,658 

That net change is indicative, at least in part, that the Post 
was unable to conduct fund raising activities for some five 
months of the year due to the Coronavirus pandemic.  

There is the additional factor that we had some unusually 
high expenditures for emergency assistance grants. Some 
of our significant program expenditures during the year 
included: 
Emergency assistance to homeless veterans:     $23,371 
Emergency assistance to veterans, families,  
active duty personnel            $12,417 
Post Service Officers support:          $6,750 
VA Medical Center, Long Beach, activities       $3,800 
Support to USDVA Veterans Service Office,  
Mission Viejo           $3,670 
Support to Adopted Military Units, MAG-39,  
First Medical Battalion          $3,884 

For the current fiscal year, we are still faced with the ne-
cessity to cancel our major fund raising activities for the 
immediate and unknown future.  We are extremely fortu-
nate to have significant reserve funds that will enable us to 
continue our most important program services but we will 
most definitely be operating in a deficit condition again this 
year.  

SPECIAL NOTE: The Post has received a supply of pins 
for MEMBERS of the ALL AMERICAN POST. They will 
be available at the meeting. 

Bill Manes, Post Quartermaster 

STARS & STRIPES 
DOD Rescinding Newspaperôs Shut Down Order 

The Defense Department is rescinding its 
order to shut down the militaryôs inde-
pendent newspaper, Stars and Stripes, in 
the wake of a tweet late last week by 
President Donald Trump vowing to con-
tinue funding the paper. In an email to 
Stripes' publisher Max Lederer, Army 
Col. Paul Haverstick said the paper does 
not have to submit a plan to close. 

Haverstick said a formal memo is being 
drafted that will rescind the order to halt publication by 
Sept. 30, and dissolve the organization by the end of Janu-
ary.  

The Defense Department had ordered the paper to shut 
down following the Pentagonôs move earlier this year to 
cut the $15.5 million in funding for Stars and Stripes from 
the budget. On 4 SEP, as news of the shutdown order trick-
led out, Trump abruptly tweeted his opposition to the plan. 
ñThe United States of America will NOT be cutting fund-
ing to @starsandstripes magazine under my watch,ò Trump 
tweeted. ñIt will continue to be a wonderful source of infor-
mation to our Great Military!ò  

The House-passed version of the Pentagonôs 2021 budget 
contains funding for the paperôs publication, but the Senate 
has not yet finalized a defense funding bill. ñStars and 
Stripes is an essential part of our nationôs freedom of the 

press that serves the very population 
charged with defending that freedom,ò 
the senators said in the letter. Sen. Lind-
sey Graham (R-SC), in a separate letter to 
Esper in late August, also voiced opposi-
tion to the move, calling Stripes ña val-
ued óhometown newspaperô for the mem-
bers of the Armed Forces, their families, 
and civilian employees across the globe.ò 
He added that ñas a veteran who has 

served overseas, I know the value that the Stars and Stripes 
brings to its readers.ò Haverstick, in his new email, also 
said the department is looking into how it will fund Stripes 
for the next year, since it was not budgeted. And he said the 
paper will be required to submit a budget plan for the next 
year. 

The first newspaper called Stars and Stripes was very brief-
ly produced in 1861 during the Civil War, but the paper 
began consistent publication during World War I. When 
the war was over, publication ended, only to restart in 1942 
during World War II, providing wartime news written by 
troops specifically for troops in battle. Although the paper 
gets funding from the Defense Department, it is editorially 
independent and is delivered in print and digitally to troops 
all over the world.  

[Source: The Associated Press  September 10, 2020] 
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VA MEDICAL APPOINTMENTS 
Millions of Vets Waiting to Hear About Their Canceled Ones 

The Department of Veterans Affairs 
was forced to cancel more than 11 
million appointments from March to 
June during the coronavirus pandem-
ic, but didn't follow up on more than 
3 million of those, potentially putting 
veterans at risk, according to a recent 
watchdog report. The VA Office of 
the Inspector General released the 
report 1 SEP focusing mainly on the 
7.3 million canceled appointments form March 15 until 
May 1 and the about 2.3 million, or 32%, that "had no evi-
dence of follow-up or tracking" which "poses a significant 
risk to patient care." 

About 5 million of those canceled appointments from 
March to May, or 68%, did have some level of follow-up, 
which the report said "generally means the patient was able 
to complete the appointment virtually by telephone or vid-
eo, or the appointment has been rescheduled." Some of 
those 5 million, though, include appointments that are still 
canceled but are being actively tracked in VA's scheduling 
system and "likely still need to be rescheduled for an in-
person visit or converted" to a telehealth appointment. VA 
"never closed its doors" during the pandemic, "but like most 
other health care providers, VA canceled most non-urgent 
health care appointments in response to the pandemic and 
in accordance with CDC guidelines," VA Press Secretary 
Christina Noel told Connecting Vets, adding that the report 
shows VA "appropriately flagged the vast majority of these 
appointments for follow up." 

At least 1.1 million of the canceled appointments were con-
verted to telehealth appointments by phone or video, ac-
cording to the report. VA held about 2.8 million total virtual 
appointments in March and April, including some that had 
been canceled and some newly scheduled. The appoint-
ments include "primary care, mental health care and spe-
cialty care," according to the report, and VA facilities don't 
have a tracking system specifically associated with the pan-
demic cancellations to make sure they are rescheduled. 

Veterans Health Administration (VHA) leaders issued guid-
ance to staff in March about how to track pandemic cancel-
lations, including labeling those appointments with the key-
word "COVID19." About 55% of canceled appointments 
from March 15 to May 1 included that label, leaving 45% 
without a label. This made it difficult for staff to know 
whether an appointment was canceled because of the pan-
demic or other reasons, though because of the timing of so 
many cancellations, it is reasonable to infer that the vast 
majority were canceled due to COVID-19. Appointment 
wait times recorded by VA could be questionable during 
and after the pandemic, the report said, after an issue related 
to how the department labeled the canceled appointments. 
VA may have erroneously labeled some canceled appoint-
ments as "canceled by the veteran," according to the report. 
When VA labels an appointment as canceled by the patient, 
the wait time resets, the report said, which could mean that 
"individual and cumulative wait time data will be of ques-

tionable reliability during and follow-
ing the pandemic." 

VA staff said they will use cancella-
tion dates, instead of the labels, when 
rescheduling to avoid missing any-
one, the report said. While VHA 
guidance issued 22 MAR directed 
staff not to cancel or discontinue con-
sults, the report says that's exactly 
what happened to more than 500,000 

consults during the period from March 22 to May 1. Con-
sults are usually requests for specialty care that are submit-
ted by the patient's primary care provider. "Canceled or dis-
continued consults can lead to a veteran experiencing addi-
tional, undocumented delays, or in some cases not receiving 
care if the referring provider does not resubmit or create 
another consult," the report said. 

 On 20 MAR, VHA sent a memo to its medical system di-
rectors "stating that VHA requested a temporary (90-day) 
pause from the Mission Act standards," though it still 
planned to complete referrals for "urgent needs as neces-
sary." 

Three days later, another VHA document said the depart-
ment wasn't "pausing" Mission Act access standards, but 
was taking "into account whether referrals for community 
care are clinically appropriate" during the pandemic. That 
lack of clarity could cause challenges for the department, 
the report said, and VHA "faces a potentially large influx of 
community care referrals when the pandemic subsides, as 
large numbers of patients return to VA for care and as facil-
ities work to reschedule canceled appointments." That spike 
in demand could create future issues for VA and communi-
ty care staff, the report notes.  

Noel said the report "creates the false impression" that some 
veterans may not have gotten a follow up from VA after 
their appointment was canceled. "VA follows up on all can-
celed appointments regardless of whether the follow up is 
annotated in the scheduling system," she said. 
"Nevertheless, out of an abundance of caution, VA has al-
ready started on a review of all appointments canceled dur-
ing the pandemic." The Inspector General recommended 
that VHA create a "well-defined rescheduling strategy" 
with all its hospitals and clinics and provide oversight to 
those facilities that have a "significant rate of appointments 
with no evidence of follow-up or tracking. 
"The OIG recognizes the efforts of VHA personnel to man-
age the needs of patients during the COVID-19 pandemic. 
Avoiding nonurgent face-to-face appointments was war-
ranted, but unfortunately increased the risk of patients not 
receiving rescheduled appointments," Assistant Inspector 
General for Audits and Evaluations Larry Reinkemeyer 
wrote in the report. "VA medical facilities provided some 
care virtually and have worked to track and reschedule can-
celed appointments. Despite these efforts, millions of can-
celed appointments must be managed during and following 
the COVID-19 pandemic. 
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VA COPAYMENTS 

Pandemic Volunteer Payment Procedure 

As stated in an earlier press release, the Department of Vet-
erans Affairs (VA) is not sending monthly patient account 
statements for health-care-associated costs to Veterans and 
Veterans will not receive a monthly bill for copayments or 
pharmacy charges during this time. Additionally, no late 
charges or interest will be added and collection action on 
copayment debt will be halted until at least December 31, 
2020. VA will soon be reaching out to Veterans directly 
providing them additional information in regards to when 
patient statements will resume and future payment options 
including how to request financial hardship accommoda-
tions. 

In the interim, if Veterans choose to voluntarily make pay-
ments, they can do so at any time. Payments may be made 
voluntarily during the time that statements are suspended 
using the following methods. Veterans will need their ac-
count number to access their balance and other related in-
formation. 

An account balance can be obtained by doing the follow-
ing: 
o Call 866-400-1238 OR 
o Call the facility revenue office at your local VA Medical 
Center (VAMC), OR 
o Consult the letter that will be mailed to Veterans in Octo-
ber 2020 which will include a current 
account balance. 

Going to www.pay.gov. 
By telephone at 888-827-4817 
By mail: Department of Veterans Affairs , PO Box 

3978 , Portland, OR 97208-3978 
In person at a VAMC agent cashierôs office 

2020 Copayment Rates 
Outpatient Services 
o Basic Care Services provided by a primary care clinician 
-- $15 per visit o Specialty Care Services provided by a 
clinical specialist such as surgeon, radiologist, audiologist, 
optometrist, cardiologist, and specialty tests such as mag-
netic resonance imagery (MRI), computerized axial tomog-
raphy (CAT ) scan, and nuclear medicine studies -- $50 per 
visit..  
o Note that copayment amount is limited to a single charge 
per visit regardless of the number of health care providers 
seen in a single day. The copayment amount is based on 
the highest level of service received. There is no copay-
ment requirement for preventive care services such as 
screenings and immunizations. 

Urgent Care (Community Care) 
Veterans must be enrolled in the VA health care system; 
and received VA care within 24 months of receiving urgent 
care. An eligible Veteran, as a condition for receiving ur-
gent care provided by VA, must agree to pay the applicable 

VA copayment. Note: Urgent Care services provided in 
VA facilities/CBOCôs is not subject to urgent care copay-
ment 
Priority Group(s) Copayment Amount 
1-5 First three visits (per calendar year): $0 
Fourth and greater visits (per calendar year): $30 

If related to a condition covered by a special authority: 
First three visits (per calendar year): $0 
Fourth and greater visits (per calendar year): $30 

If not related to a condition covered by a special authority: 
$30 per visit 
7-8 $30 per visit 
1-8 $0 copay for visit consisting of only a flu shots 

Medications 
Veterans in Priority Group 1 do not pay for medications. 
Veterans in Priority Groups 2-8, for each 30-day or less 

supply of medication for treatment of nonserviceconnected 
condition 
o Tier 1 drugs (preferred generics) $5 
o Tier 2 drugs (non-preferred generics) $8 
o Tier 3 drugs (brand name drugs) $11 
o Veterans in Priority Groups 2 through 8 are limited to 
$700 annual cap 

Inpatient Services 
Priority Group 7 

o Inpatient Copay for first 90 days of care during a 365-day 
period $281.60 
o Inpatient Copay for each additional 90 days of care dur-
ing a 365-day period $140.80 
o Per Diem Charge $2/day 

Priority Group 8 
o Inpatient Copay for first 90 days of care during a 365-day 
period $1,408Inpatient 
o Copay for each additional 90 days of care during a 365-
day period $704 
o Per Diem Charge $10/day 

Long-Term Care 
Copayments for Long-Term Care services start on the 22nd 
day of care during any 12-month period— there is no co-
payment requirement for the first 21 days. Actual copay-
ment charges will vary from Veteran to Veteran depending 
upon financial information submitted on VA Form 10- 

Nursing Home Care/Inpatient Respite Care/Geriatric 
Evaluation maximum of $97/day 

Adult Day Health Care/Outpatient Geriatric Evaluation 
Outpatient Respite Care maximum of $15/day 

Domiciliary Care maximum of $5/day 
Spousal Resource Protection Amount $128,640 
[Source: VHA via Veterans Council of St. Johns County 

William Dudley September 12, 2020] 
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ARLINGTON NATIONAL CEMETERY 
Proposed Rule Change Excludes More Veterans, Service Members 

Arlington National Cemetery is ex-
pected to run out of space for new 
burials by 2055 despite two recent 
expansion projects. A new proposed 
rule is part of several changes meant 
to extend the active use of the ceme-
tery.  In fiscal year 2019, there were 
3,691 new graves at the cemetery, 
according to the register notice. That 
yearôs National Defense Authoriza-
tion Act included instructions for the 
Army secretary to develop new crite-
ria for burial at Arlington — re-
strictions that would allow it to remain an active cemetery 
for the next 150 years.  
The rule would allow for about 700 new in-ground burials 
and 1,950 above-ground burials annually at the 
cemetery for eligible service members, veterans and family 
members.  Veterans and service members are still eligible 
for in-ground and above-ground burials if they have served 
in combat and received one of the following decorations: 
the Medal of Honor, Distinguished Service Cross (Air 
Force or Navy), Distinguished 
Service Medal, Silver Star or Purple Heart.  
The proposed rule also states ñwithout other eligibility,ò 
such as being awarded those specific medals, veterans and 

service members who served on 
active duty for at least two years 
and ñperformed armed-conflict 
serviceò are still eligible for above
-ground inurnment at the ceme-
tery. If they do not meet these cri-
teria, they are no longer eligible 
for above-ground inurnment un-
less they served honorably during 
an armed conflict prior to July 27, 
1953.  
The largest groups impacted by 
the new proposed rule are retired 

veterans who receive military retired pay and service mem-
bers who are eligible to retire and are entitled to retired pay 
on the date of their death, according to the notice. They are 
now eligible for in-ground burial and inurnment in a col-
umbarium, but the new change would only allow for above
-ground inurnment unless they meet another eligibility. 
About 1,900 people in this category will remain eligible 
annually for above-ground inurnment. About 1,000 
gravesites at Arlington National Cemetery are also being 
set aside for current and future Medal of Honor recipients, 
according to the notice.  

[Source: Stars & Stripes September 15, 2020] 

VA HOME LOAN GUARANTY 
COVID-19 Regulatory Relief 

The U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) announced 
that VA is allowing home mortgage loan deferments for 
Veterans who have experienced financial hardships due to 
the COVID-19 national emergency. In Executive Order 
13924 President Trump directed federal agencies to re-
scind, modify, waive, or provide exemptions from regula-
tions and other requirements that may inhibit economic 
recovery. Many Veterans have taken advantage of the loan 
forbearance program provided by the Coronavirus Aid, 
Relief, and Economic Security Act (CARES Act). Under 
the Act, borrowers who have federally-backed loans can 
receive forbearance of their monthly home loan payments, 
for up to 360 days. Forbearance does not mean forgiveness. 
As Veterans exit their CARES Act forbearance periods, 
they must work with their mortgage company to determine 
when to repay the missed amounts. 

To protect against predatory lending, VA regulations gen-
erally prohibit a large, lump-sum balloon payment from 
being included in the loan. However, temporarily waiving 
the regulation in these limited circumstances means Veter-
ans have additional options when resuming regular month-
ly payments after a CARES Act forbearance — without 
penalty, additional interest, or late fees. ñA loan deferment 
can work like a reset button to help alleviate economic bur-
dens some Veterans may be experiencing,ò said VA Secre-
tary Robert Wilkie. ñProviding loan deferment as an option 
could be the one thing standing between financial normalcy 
and foreclosure.ò VA cannot require mortgage companies 
to offer loan deferments. Veterans who want to know 
whether loan deferment is an option should consult their 
mortgage company directly. Learn more about VAôs defer-
ment options.  

[Source: VA Press Release September 24, 2020] 

VA C&P EXAMS 

All Exam Locations Now Open 

VA has partnered with specialized contract examiners to 
resume in-person Compensation & Pension (C&P) exams 
related to disability benefits at their designated contract fa-
cilities and not at VA medical facilities. Your local VA 
Medical Center (VAMC) will still conduct VA medical ap-
pointments and testing related to your health care. Specific 
safety requirements are still in place for Veterans' health. 

While specialty exams are only performed when it is safe, 
certain areas have allowed removal of personal protective 
equipment (PPE) in order to complete the appointment. 
Visit https://www.va.gov/disability/va-claim-exam to learn 
more about claim exams after you file your disability bene-
fits claim.  

[Source: VA News September 18, 2020  
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OCTOBER 12 

OCTOBER CALENDAR 

7-  Wednesday Afghanistan War Began (2001) 
12- Monday Columbus Day 
13- Wednesday U.S. Navy Established 
13- Wednesday Post Meeting, South Coast Church and    
                          ZOOM 
23- Friday Grenada Campaign Began (1983) 
27- Tuesday NAVY DAY 

Thought of the Month 

ά²Ŝ Ƴǳǎǘ ǊŜƧŜŎǘ ǘƘŜ ƛŘŜŀ ǘƘŀǘ ŜǾŜǊȅ ǝƳŜ ŀ ƭŀǿΩǎ ōǊƻƪŜƴΣ ǎƻŎƛŜǘȅ ƛǎ 
Ǝǳƛƭǘȅ ǊŀǘƘŜǊ ǘƘŀƴ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǿōǊŜŀƪŜǊΦ Lǘ ƛǎ ǝƳŜ ǘƻ ǊŜǎǘƻǊŜ the 

!ƳŜǊƛŎŀƴ ǇǊŜŎŜǇǘ ǘƘŀǘ ŜŀŎƘ ƛƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭ ƛǎ ŀŎŎƻǳƴǘŀōƭŜ ŦƻǊ Ƙƛǎ ŀŎǝƻƴΦέ 

ς Ronald Reagan 


